



Oakmont High School

Site Council

Wednesday, October 6, 2021

5:00 pm - OHS Library

- I. Call to Order: 5:00 members present Parents: Gina Stahlecker, Jay Hester, Tanya Walker Students: Abigail Owens, George Buljan, Kaitlyn Edwards Staff: Albert Lee, Traci Montgomery, Michaela Morrison, Isabel Govea

- II. Approval of Minutes -
<https://www.rjuhsd.us/site/handlers/filedownload.ashx?moduleinstanceid=4995&dataid=34835&FileName=Meeting%20Notes%20SC%209.8.21.pdf>
 1. Montgomery motioned, Buljan 2nd

- III. Opportunity for Public Input:
 1. Seeing none, no public input.

- IV. Committee Reports
 1. Students:
 - i. Midterms coming up so a lot studying, and get out early. Homecoming coming up. Float building is going well except for Freshman, there is no trailer at the moment for their float. Football is at the same time as float building, next week that should change.
 1. Previous years announcements were given to the specific classes instead of just via bulletin. Maybe consider bringing this back to activities director.
 - ii. Students are excited for Homecoming, especially upperclassman and seniors. Seniors helped out Freshman a little, but there only a few involved.
 1. How do we get the students involved. Talk about getting the freshman advisor more involved.
 - iii. Getting cars for homecoming, but it is a little difficult as there is a car shortage. Have 6 out of 7 cars, homecoming is the 15th.
 2. Staff
 - i. Midterms, grades coming in. Extended Essay students are little behind. Connecting to counselors to help with the students.
 - ii. Working with the vision and leadership team to be able to efficiently take attendance during intervention. Bringing in the importance of communication with parents to allow for them to know how the students are going to intervention.
 - iii. Climate and Culture team met to increase engagement on campus and improve the culture on campus. Reestablishing the Vikings Expectations. Think it may help with some of the student behaviors we are seeing.
 - iv. Personal Finance testing is open for Seniors, which they need to do to graduate.
 1. Clarification on if students did the test during the summer, do they need to retake it?

Voting Members:

Parents: Gina Stahlecker, Jay Hester, Tanya Walker

Students: Kaitlyn Edwards, Abigail Owens, George Buljan

Staff: Albert Lee, Traci Montgomery, Michaela Morrison, Isabel Govea

- a. If they already took the test over summer and passed they do not need to take it in person.
 - 2. Taking it back to admin to talk about it.
 - v. 5th Period and Math Center up and running
 - vi. Counselors are going into classrooms Oct 19th there will be a senior night
- 3. ELAC
 - i. 233 RFEP (reclassified students) must monitor for 4 years after reclassification
 - ii. 79 = Active EL (Dual students, EL + Special Ed) and (EL)
 - iii. There has been shifts in our ELAC community. Mr. Ochoa and Dr. Govea are going to help, in addition to Prasad as lead counselor. Buskirk is EL coordinator and Daniel Hernandez is the family liaison. Next meeting is Oct 14th. They are going to look at potentially zoom in ELAC representative.
 - iv. Seniors were able to go the field trip alongside the Health Academy.
 - 1. EL Juniors will go with the Health Academy Juniors
 - 2. Talk about having a coordination with the EL to be able to work with Health Academy for the college tours
 - v. OHS Rise to help build scaffolding for the EL students.

V. Unfinished Business

- 1. LCAP Funds designation - EL3 students, no RFEP or IFEP
 - i. Only get funding for active EL students
- 2. School Lunch Apps - probably not qualifying for Title 1
 - i. The completion of the applications is really low, only approx. 28%.
 - ii. Site Council is required because of the district, not just because of the EL or Title 1 designation.

VI. Data/Budget Presentation/Review

- 1. Finished our portion of the FPM audit, with the auditors for review
 - i. District has an FPM review, and we were selected to present findings for EL students. They are zooming in November. They are coming back to reevaluate findings.
- 2. CAASPP data still embargoed
 - i. Are not able to access CAASPP data.
- 3. Site based grade data
 - i. Delay on presenting the grade data as the staff has not seen it yet. Need to be cautious on student and staff confidentiality to be able to look at data.
 - ii. Perception data
 - 1. Trying to figure out how to best bring to the site council body and be able to look at that data.

VII. New Business

- 1. *Action Item* DE Stats Course of Study - https://docs.google.com/document/d/140dgyx_JtR-ld5uc2cNFiq6l_Y7rvwYObg1WokpMiRA/edit
 - a. Used at GBHS, does not necessarily mean it will not be at OHS, but it may not be.

Voting Members:

Parents: Gina Stahlecker, Jay Hester, Tanya Walker

Students: Kaitlyn Edwards, Abigail Owens, George Buljan

Staff: Albert Lee, Traci Montgomery, Michaela Morrison, Isabel Govea

- b. How is an equity lens to allow for students to be able to go into DE without treating it like the IB and AP program?
 - i. Another opportunity for students to be able to be involved in college in classes instead of just doing the AP/IB classes.
 - ii. Quality teaching is still involved regardless of the type of course (including scaffolding etc.)
 - iii. Asking about the opportunity to allow for students to be able to take it as a yearlong class instead. Additionally we have questions about how are students being supported in the process.
- c. Montgomery motions to approve, Holliday 2nds.
 - i. motions approve
- 2. Supplemental Material
 - a. Not an action item about the materials selected, merely an informational item to be able to present the supplemental material.
 - b. Part of a curriculum audit for the district to be able to have a concise locations to be able to find the curriculum
 - c. Is there a location to be able to look at the approved materials already?
 - i. Not yet, working on it
- 3. Jen Leighton introduce herself and about the final stamp of approval for the site plan
 - a. Esser III plan
 - i. 5.8 million was given to the district to be able to address COVID concerns
 - 1. Some of the things needed already to be able to improved and the money has been spent to address these needs
 - 2. 20% needed to be able to address learning loss
 - b. https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1R6g6l_YsAOmZB7HKbixMFp_za5mjY_qKGoUF5_f9q9M/edit?usp=sharing

VIII. Announcements

- 1. Next Meeting: November 3, 2021 - 5pm in the library
- 2. Other Meetings: ELAC - 10/14 in the library
- 3. Special Events: 10/7 - Midterms P1&2, 10/8 - Midterms P3&4, 10/11-16 Homecoming Week, 10/15 - Homecoming Rally and Game, 10/16 - Homecoming Dance, 10/19 - ASVAB, 10/20 - Financial Aid Night, 10/29 - Halloween Show Spirit Week is next week

Adjourned 6:37 PM

Voting Members:

Parents: Gina Stahlecker, Jay Hester, Tanya Walker

Students: Kaitlyn Edwards, Abigail Owens, George Buljan

Staff: Albert Lee, Traci Montgomery, Michaela Morrison, Isabel Govea